
By perseverance the snail reached the ark.  

Charles Spurgeon. 

“Coming together is a beginning. Keeping together is 

progress. Working together is success.” 

Henry Ford 

 

 .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, 18th July 2017. 
Dear Parents and community members, 

Welcome back to everyone as we begin Term three! It is always great to see the children back 

at school sharing their holiday adventures with their friends.  

On the last day of term 2 we joined with our friends from Balranald Central School to celebrate 

NAIDOC Day. It was a great day filled with lots of excellent activities. A highlight for me was 

seeing all of the children from both schools working together and having an educationally rich 

and rewarding experience. Huge thanks to Mr Aaron Flagg, the principal of Balranald School for 

including us in these celebrations, with special thanks to Mrs Nadine Matarazzo and her team 

for your outstanding organisation of the day. It was an excellent way to finish off Term 2. 

I have included a small survey in today’s newsletter regarding parental feeling around our 

parent/teacher interview and reporting process we introduced at the end of last term. As 

always, there are areas where we can improve, and I am keen to see what our parents think 

about the process and how we can improve. The completed survey results will be discussed at 

our term three school committee meeting on Tuesday, 15th August. Please take the time to 

complete the survey as everyone’s voice is important. 

Going home with the newsletter is a copy of a letter from Bishop Columba regarding the 

outcomes of the review of the organisational structure of the Catholic Education Office.  

The Life Education Van will be here on Thursday, with all classes engaging in programs that will 

form the basis of our Heath program for the term.  

Class newsletters will be going home at the end of this week. The term three planner will be 

going home with next week’s newsletter.  

Please keep Hudson and the Steven’s family in your prayers as they mourn the passing of Rita, a 

much loved mother, grandmother and great grandmother. We remember Mrs Coates this week 

as her anniversary is on Thursday.  

 

Have a great week, 

 

 
Natalie Lay - Principal 

 

www.balranald.catholic.edu.au  

 

Wednesday, 19
th

 July: 

Whole School Mass @ 12.30 

pm.  
 

FIRST COMMUNION  

Meeting @ 7pm in the 

Church 

 

Thursday, 20
th

 July  

Life Education Van to visit 

school. 

Mrs Coates’ anniversary. 

Happy Birthday 

 
Our happiest of Happy Birthday 

wishes are extended to Jordan 

Cimino who will be celebrating 

his 8th birthday on Thursday. We 

hope you have an amazing day 

Jordan! 

 

http://www.balranald.catholic.edu.au/


75 nights  

home reading      

 

Alicia Bennet 

 

 

100 nights  

home reading      

 

Harmonie Volleberg 

Amy Gillbee 

 

 

nights  

home reading      

 

Archie Alderuccio 

 

 

Making Jesus Real 

Melody Cimino 

Jett Militto 

Alicia Bennet 

Class Awards 

Sally Morton 

Archie Alderuccio 

Lucas Griffiths 

Levi Barrett 

Lilian Matarazzo 

Glen Gillbee 

 

 

Speak to please 

Reid Jolliffe 

Jasper Cuddy 

Amy Gillbee 

 

Look, Listen, Think, Do 

Addison Papa 

Tyler Barrett 

 

St Joseph’s Award 

Tarkyn Doyle 

 
Catherine McAuley 

Award 

Reid Jolliffe 

 

           CELEBRATING OUR  

         STUDENTS AND THEIR ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR FOCUS: RESPECT  

Home Reading Update 

 

Whole School Assembly Award recipients 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

MASS TOMORROW @ 12.30pm  

FIRST COMMUNION: 6TH  AUGUST 
There will be a meeting tomorrow night  

Wednesday 19 th  July at 7pm for all parents 

and communicants.  The meeting will take 

place in the church. Father Shane will 

discuss the requirem ents for making the 

sacrament. We will also discuss dress and 

morning tea .  

In preparation for First Holy Communion, we are 

discussing the concept that when we receive 

Communion we receive the òBread of Lifeó, and 

òFood for Our Soulsó. This following article may 

help to explain why we need to nourish our souls by 

regularly receiving the Body of Christ.  

The Living Bread  

Scripture:  "I am the living bread that came 
down from  heaven. If anyone 
eats of this bread, he will live 
forever. This bread is my flesh, 
which I will give for the life of 
the world." John 6:51 (NIV)  

Have you ever seen a food pyramid poster? The 

food pyramid was developed to help us know what 

kinds of foods  we should eat to help us to grow 

strong, healthy bodies. The picture of a food 

pyramid shows all of the food groups. There are 

grains, vegetables, fruits, milk and dairy, meat, and 

fats and sweets. The largest part of the pyramid is 

often foods that we ma ke from grain. Bread has 

always been considered to be one of our most 

important foods. In fact, it has been called "the 

staff of life."  

Even way back in Bible times, bread was very 

important to life. Do you remember the time God 

provided bread for the Isra elites when they were 

starving in the desert? I'm sure you also remember 

the time when Jesus fed a crowd of 5000 people 

with just five loaves of bread and two small fish. Do 

you remember when Jesus taught his disciples to 

pray? He taught them to say, "Give  us this day our 

daily bread." Yes, bread is, and always has been, a 

very important part of life.  

A loaf of bread won't last forever. It gets old and 

stale. Not only that, but when we eat it, we are 

satisfied for a little while and then we are hungry  

 

 

 again. Even though Jesus knew that bread was very 

important to life, he wanted something more for his 

children. He wanted something that would last 

forever. One day, as he was teaching, Jesus said, "I 

am the bread of life. He who comes to me will never 

go hungry. I am the living bread that came down 

from heaven. If anyone eats of this bread, he will 

live forever."  

If we want to live, we need bread. If we want to 

live forever, we need Jesus --  the Bread of Life.  
Copyright © 2001 -2015 Sermons4Kids, Inc.  
All Rights Reserved  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
There  will be a new roster for this termõs altar 

servers in next weekõs newsletter.  We are coming 

to a very exciting time of the year again, when we 

will have new altar servers ôin trainingõ. One our 

students have made their First Communion, they 

will begin to  serve at the Lordõs Table.  A real 

privilege.  

 

 Trish  Gaston.    

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  

ST DYMPNAõS PARISH NEWS 
Fr. Shane Reade SDB 
P: 03 50201645  

M:  0417234647  

E: parish.balranald@wf.catholic.org.au  

MASS : Sunday at 10.00am  

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday at 

9.30am 

Wednesday at 12.30pm  

RECONCILIATION:  after Mass on Saturday 

from 10.00 -10.30am  

EXPOSITION & ROSARY : after Mass every 

Thursday  

MASS HELPERS FOR SUNDAY  
SUNDAY  23rd July  30th  July 

222017 2017  
 
 
 

 

Altar 

Servers  

Bree Hodgson 

Blair Manning  

Glen Gillbee 

Liam Farnsworth  

Nicole Kayne 

Sebastian Papa 

MC Sharlene Cameron Nat Lay 

Readers Trish Gaston  

Gemma OõConnor 

Mar garet  Butler  

Kath Weaver  

Collectors  Brendan Doyle 

Fiona Scott  

Terry Murphy  

Kevin Murphy  

Gifts  Gillbee Family  Papa Family 

Ministers of 

Communion 

Joanne Simpson 

Wendy Murphy  

Kathy Manning 

John Manning 

 Communion 

to the ill  

Gabrielle Doyle   

 



Proud Principal Moments….                   

Congratulations to all students of St Joseph’s for your outstanding efforts and participation in our community 

NAIDOC Day celebrations at the end of last term. It was a great day and it was wonderful to see how well 

everyone engaged in the great activities.  

 

 

Canteen 

Corner 
No special 
this week. 

Cluster Athletics 

The 2017 Cluster athletics 

carnival will be held in 

Deniliquin on Monday, 31st 

July (Week 3). Notes will be 

going home this week. 

 

Expressions of Interest 

 

The Balranald Early Learning Centre is looking 

for suitable employees to be placed on our 

Casual register. 

Eligible candidates must have: 

¶ Minimum qualification Certificate III 

or working towards (funding may be 

available to assist with training costs). 

¶ New current working with children’s 

check. 

¶ Current First Aid Certificate. 

      For more information please call 50201221     

and speak to Jayne  

General News 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Semester One Report Feedback 
I liked receiving my child’s report at the interview  Yes   No 
Please comment on how we can improve the process: _______________________  
__________________________________________________________ 

Mini Vinnies News 

We still have icy poles for sale. Please send in 

50 cents if you would like to purchase one at 

lunchtime. 

Memorial Garden Committee 

We are looking at forming a committee of 

interested community members to assist in the 

planning of our St Joseph’s Memorial garden. If 

you are interested, please see Nat. Everyone 

from the Balranald community is invited to be 

part of this committee. Please share this 

information with the wider community. 

Library Days  

 Monday ð Years 4/5/7  

 Tuesday ð Years 2/3  

 Wednesday ð Kinder and Year 1 
 

Wanted ASAP 

If anyone has any old cooking utensils 

that you don't use anymore eg: 

measuring cups, spatulas, bowls, oven 

trays, cake tins, even ice cream 

containers that you would be willing to 

donate please send them into school. 



  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Award 

Glen Gillbee, Lilian Matarazzo,  

Sally Morton, Lucas Griffiths 

Levi Barrett, Archie Alderuccio 

Look, Listen, Think, Do 

Tyler Barrett, Addison Papa 

EMU Awards 

Reid Jolliffe, Bailey Duryea,  

Jayla Lowe 

Making Jesus Real 

Jett Militto, Alicia Bennet,  

Melody Cimino 

100% Attendance Semester One 

Levi Barrett, Aleah Richards, 

 Bree Hodgson, Keegan Hillerman  

Speak to please 

Jasper Cuddy, Amy Gillbee,  

Reid Jolliffe 

St Joseph’s Award 

Tarkyn Doyle 

Catherine McAuley Award 

Reid Jolliffe 



  

 

 

 

 

Most Rev. Columba Macbeth-Green 

Bishop of Wilcannia-Forbes 

P.O Box 775 

Forbes NSW 2871 

 
14 July 2017 
 
Dear Brother Priests, School Community Leaders & Staff, Parents & CEO Members, 
 

I am writing to advise you of the initial outcomes of the Review into the Organisational Structure of the Catholic 
Education Office serving the Diocese of Wilcannia-Forbes which was initiated by me to ensure that we are organised 
to ôfocus on our mission to provide excellent education that promotes positive learning, wellbeing and faith development outcomes 
for each and every student in our schoolsõ as stated in my letter to you on May  14 2017. 
 

Firstly, I want to thank you for your strong commitment to providing input to the process. For the Online Survey, a 
total of 103 people responded with 85 from school communities, including priests, leaders, parents and staff and 18 
from the CEO which included a cross-section of staff roles. In addition, the Reviewers conducted interviews with all 
people who wished to be involved (Priests, Principals, CEO Personnel) and the total interviewed was 32. Overall it 
was a strong representation from across the Diocese and thus valuable feedback was gained. 
 

As advised in my letter of May 14, the review was conducted by Ms Philomena Billington and Mr Glenn Roff, b oth 
highly experienced professionals in Catholic Education who were in the Diocese from June 25 until June 30 and who 
are continuing to work on processing the outcomes from the mandate which I gave them to:  

 conduct an audit of relevant CEO documentation;  examine the organisational structure of similar CEOs across Australia 
and informing documents on the Mission of Catholic Education;  conduct online surveys for school-based personnel;  
interview the Episcopal Vicar for Education, Priests, CEO personnel and Principals; and  present a report and 
recommendations to Bishop Columba Macbeth-Green. 

 

I have been presented with the Report on Friday July 7 in a discussion process with Fr Don Gunn, the Episcopal Vicar 
for Education who has the direct responsibility for Catholic Education especially when I am not available due to the 
many other commitments as Bishop of the Diocese. Following this lengthy and valuable discussion I can inform you 
of the following outcom es. 
 

1. There was a strong commitment in all responses both in school communities and in the CEO, to the future 

development of the Diocese through clear and insightful feedback.  

 

 

2. There were many Commendations throughout the responses to both the Online Survey as well as in the 

Interviews ð this enables the Recommendations to build on the strengths of the Diocese and the CEO while 

addressing the limitations that exist.  
 

3. The focus areas of the specific Recommendations for the Future are: 
 

a.  That the Organis ational Structure  of the Catholic Education Office, the focus of the Review, be re-

organised and that appropriate Governance Procedures be implemented including the re -establishment 

of the Diocesan Schools Board, to focus on Catholic School Improvement  reflecting the core Mission and 

Catholic Identity as the distinctive characteristics of Catholic education. 
 

b. That Catholic School Improvement  Guidelines and Processes be developed beyond meeting 

Compliance Requirements ensuring that the focus is on growth and  development across all areas of 

school operation, engaging school-based leaders as well as CEO personnel and that planning processes at 

System and school level be coordinated and aligned. 
 



  

c. That the Strategic and Operational Leadership of the Catholic Educ ation Office  be refocussed to ensure 

clarity and transparency across all areas including recruitment, induction, appraisal and contract 

processes; sustainable and effective models of service delivery to schools; appropriate protocols in 

relation to interac tion with parishes and schools and the enactment of an appropriate grievance 

procedure available and known to CEO and school-based personnel, including parents. 
 

d. That a commitment to being a Community of Co -Leaders in animating Godõs mission informs all aspects 

of operation including collaboration with Principals and effective communication processes protocols that 

engage priests, parent bodies (School Committees & P&F Associations) and staff members both school-

based and CEO personnel ensuring clarity of expectation, procedure and transparency. 
  
In order to progress the next Phases of the Review, I have requested that the Reviewers meet with the Episcopal Vicar 
for Education, Fr Don Gunn and the Acting Director of Catholic Education, Mrs Mary -Ellen Dempsey to progress 
enactment of the Recommendations for Phase 1 (the latter half of 2017) and a scoping of Phase 2 ð 2018. This meeting 
is happening this week. The Phases of Response will be enriched by collaboration across the key groups within our 
Diocese and the processes and procedures will be communicated across parish and school communities as well as 
within the CEO.  
 

It is important to state that this Review informs the recruitment process for the appointment of the next Director of 
Catholic Education which will be undertaken in coming weeks.   
 

The Reviewers, Philomena Billington and Glenn Roff have generously committ ed to continuing to support the 
Diocese and our system of schools in a variety of ways. They both expressed appreciation and admiration for the 
spirit of the Review and believe in the strong foundations on which our unique Diocese and system of schools is 
founded and operates. Both Phil and Glenn have worked in the Diocese with Phil being a teacher at Broken Hill in the 
1970s. 
 
We look forward to the opportunities created by this review as we focus on our mission to provide excellent 
education that promotes positive learning, wellbeing and faith development outcomes for each and every student in 
our schools. 
 
Thank you once again for your commitment, loyalty and prayerful support as we encounter this next phase which 
provides a timely opportunity to ensure t hat the CEO is structured in such a way as to effectively and efficiently meet 
the particular needs of our unique Diocese. 
 
 
Yours in Christ,  

  

 

Most Reverend Columba Macbeth -Green OSPPE  

Bishop of Wilcannia -Forbes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Telephone: (02) 6853 9340 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Facsimile: (02) 6853 9341 

Email: chancery@wf.catholic.org.au 

 


